## **Ruth Stellmacher**

From: dewoina@aol.com

Sent: Monday, September 09, 2019 10:17 AM

**To:** citycouncil

Subject: FW: Public Comment on Agenda Item 4.b.--Aspen Grove Reimbursement District; Property Lots 700

& 603

Categories: Council Dox

Mr. Shaw asked me to forward this testimony to you for tonight's hearing. Thank you,

KD

From: HERB and JOAN SHAW < HERBERTJOAN\_SHAW@msn.com>

Sent: Sunday, September 8, 2019 5:25 PM

To: City Councilor-Jim Lewis < jlewis@cityofsalem.net>

Subject: Public Comment on Agenda Item 4.b.--Aspen Grove Reimbursement District; Property Lots 700 & 603

Dear Mayor & City Council

The proposed Reimbursement District should not be approved.

Subject application is does not qualify for at least two reasons, as follows:

- 1. Contrary to Staff report, the 180 day code requirement is in fact applicable since the issues and delays by the City were settled years ago and the application still was not submitted within the allowed time restraints.
- 2. As a resident effected by this application up until our sale of property Lots 700 & 603 in January of 2019, we were not given notice of any such actions by the City or Mr. Thygeson or potential leans against the properties.

Respectfully submitted;

Herbert & Joan Shaw